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VENTNOR TOWN COUNCIL   
The Coastal Centre, Salisbury Gardens, Dudley Road, PO38 1 EJ 
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ST LAWRENCE WARD 

Notice is hereby given that: 

1) A vacancy has occurred in the St Lawrence Ward of the Town of 
Ventnor for a Councillor to serve on the Town Council. 
 

2) If ten local government electors for the St Lawrence Ward give 
notice in writing on or before the 26 April 2023 to: 

Proper Officer 
Isle of Wight Council 
County Hall 
Newport 
Isle of Wight PO30 1UD 

that they wish elections to be held to fill the vacancy, then  
a by-election will be held.  
 

3) If notice is not given as mentioned in 2) above, the Ventnor Town 
Council will proceed to fill the vacancy by co-option. 

 
Signed:  David Bartlett                                         4 April 2023 
Town Clerk 

 


